
Verzonden op 13 Oktober 2023: 
 
To the Grace and Truth Congregation, Gedera, Israël 
  
Dear David, 
  
On behalf of the Board for Israel  NRC I want to express our support to you in these times of great 
troubles and suffering. Please convey this to the congregation.  
We are shocked by the horrible and unimaginable atrocities during the unprecedented terrorist 
attack by Hamas. We pray that the war will not last long and that the goal of eradicating Hames will 
soon be achieved. May He guide and protect you all.  
We are praying for you and I am sure that on the 160 pulpits of our congregations prayers will be 
send up for you and for the peace of Jerusalem coming Sunday. 
We hope that your comfort will come from the Lord of Abraham, Isaac and Jacob and from his Word. 
May these circumstances bring the Jewish people on their knees for Him Who has shown His 
faithfulness with His covenant people times and again.  Above all, may the people of Israel come to 
the knowledge and the faith in the Prince of Peace of Whom Isiah prophesied richly in Isiah 9. Real 
Shalom is only found in Him. 
  
Yours in Christ, 
on behalf of the Board for Israel, 
Rev. Arie Schot 
Chairman 
 
Reactie van ds. D. Zadok, ontvangen op 14 oktober: 
 
, 
Thank you for your solidarity and in standing with us in this time of need and pain.  
  
It warms our hearts to know that so many of NRC churches are praying and supporting us in this dark 
time. Indeed, our One and Only comfort is the God of Israel and the Lord Jesus Christ, who came to 
give us life and that abundantly.  
  
Please convey my personal appreciation to the Ministers in the NRC who are praying for us and 
standing in solidarity with us. 
May we know far better days and see the name of Christ lifted up also in our country.  
   
David Zadok, 
Pastor of Grace & Truth Congregation 

Israel 

 


